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PRESENT:

Gareth Lugar Mawson (Chair)                  George Hook (Director)             Ken Christy (Director)                                                  Bernard Lock (Director)
       Hugh Walmsley (Director)  

IN ATTENDANCE:

Elaine O’Leary (Office Manager)  

                Hugh Fenton (CVS)
Sarah Clarke (Administration Officer (Minutes))           Linda Hook (Rural Wellbeing Fieldworker)

Frances Harris (Community Facilities Advisor)             Gill Correa (Rural Wellbeing Administrator)

Cllr Catherine Lomax (DDC)                                         Gordon Shorley (Vice – President)   
APOLOGIES:

David Powell (Director)      Canon Paul Rose (Vice – President)    Lord Tim Boswell (Vice – President)          

1. WELCOME:

GLM welcomed everyone to the AGM.

2. APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

The minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 22nd October 2014 were approved as a true and accurate record. 
Proposed by GLM, Seconded by GH and carried unanimously.

· GLM stated that Annual Accounts were approved at an EGM on 19th November 2014.

· GLM explained that Lady Juliet Townsend stepped down as Lord Lieutenant of Northamptonshire last year; Lady Juliet was asked to continue as President of Northamptonshire ACRE but due to ill health she was unable to accept. Sadly she passed away in November 2014. GLM explained that Jeffery Greenwell was kind enough to represent Northamptonshire ACRE at Lady Juliet Townsend’s Memorial Service.
· David Laing, Northamptonshire’s new Lord Lieutenant, was approached to become Northamptonshire ACRE’s new President and he kindly accepted. We would like to thank David for opening the refurbished Low Barn earlier this year.
3. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

· GLM explained that although it has been a difficult year, we have survived due to the hard work of our staff. GLM stated that the Board are now better informed about the financial situation and where we stand with the covenants, site potential and value.

· GLM explained that we have recently taken advice on the maintenance and possible uses of the woodlands. We are in the process of looking for funding to help with this.

· The Low Barn is almost complete and we are waiting to hear about the CCTV and loss of business claim, our loss adjustor is currently working on this. 

· GLM stated that we were successful in gaining DEFRA funding this year due to a campaign by National ACRE, there is a possibility that we may get some funding from DEFRA next year however the decision has not yet been made. 
· GLM explained that HHC wedding bookings are looking positive; we currently have 64 confirmed 2016 wedding bookings and are taking bookings for 2017. Corporate bookings are slowly increasing and with help from Impressions we are doing well. 

· GLM met with Stuart Jones of Impressions Caterers yesterday and it was very positive.

· GLM explained that we need more core activities, the Rural Wellbeing Service is very successful and comments regarding the Community Facilities support service are always positive.
· GLM explained that we have gained 3 new Trustees in the past year however we require at least 3 more. We need a greater diversity within the Board, if anyone knows of anyone that would be interested then please encourage them to contact either EOL or GLM. 

· We have a challenging year ahead, although we are solvent, like most charities our funding has decreased. GLM stated that we are in a position to repay our loans.

· GLM thanked EOL and staff on behalf of the Board.

4. SECRETARY’S REPORT

· EOL explained that Glen Marriott retired from his post as Community Facilities Advisor in late 2014, and thanked FH for stepping in and doing such a good job.
· EOL thanked LH and GC for successfully running the Rural Wellbeing Service and explained that so far the project is going extremely well.

· EOL thanked SC for her valuable assistance and support and also thanked JD for his hard work maintaining the grounds and buildings of the centre.

· EOL explained that she is currently working on a number of partnerships.

5. TO RECEIVE ANNUAL ACCOUNTS AND BALANCE SHEET FOR YEAR ENDING 31st MARCH 2015:

· GH explained that it has been difficult year financially; however, we were able to reduce the deficit. GH stated that we are solvent. 
· GLM explained that the Accounts are to be noted in this meeting; however, there will be an EGM later in the year to approve the Accounts.

6. ELECTION OF OFFICERS FOR THE YEAR 2015 – 2016:

· President – GLM explained that David Laing is happy to continue as President and proposed that he be re-elected.
· Vice Presidents – GLM proposed that Lord Boswell of Aynho, Donald Allister – Bishop of Peterborough, Canon Paul Rose, Gordon Shorley and Jeffrey Greenwell be re-elected as Vice Presidents this was seconded by KC and carried unanimously.

Elected: Lord Boswell of Aynho, The Bishop of Peterborough, Canon Paul Rose, Gordon Shorley and Jeffrey Greenwell

7. ELECTION OF DIRECTORS:

· GLM proposed that HW be elected as Directors, seconded by KC and carried unanimously.

· GLM proposed that GLM & BL, by rotation, be re-elected as a Directors. Seconded by GH and carried unanimously.

Elected: Gareth Lugar-Mawson, Hugh Walmsley and Bernard Lock
8. ELECTION OF HONORARY TREASURER FOR THE YEAR 2015 – 2016:
· Honorary Treasurer – GLM proposed GH be re-elected as Treasurer. This was seconded by BL and carried unanimously.

Elected: George Hook

9. APPOINTMENT AND REMUNERATION OF INDEPENDENT EXAMINERS:

GLM proposed that Messrs Jervis and Partners be remunerated and be appointed as Independent for the year 2015 - 2016. Seconded by GH and carried unanimously.

Approved

10. ANY OTHER BUSINESS:

· GS expressed thanks to GLM for the work put into the charity over the past few years.
· BL stated that Kazeem Salawu has not been seen for a while.
· GLM explained that he wrote to Kazeem and asked him to resign, enclosed was a resignation letter and a pre-paid envelope however we have not received a response. GLM stated that removing a Trustee is a serious act and would require a vote in a general meeting and to give the Trustee 21 days’ notice of this. 
· EOL to send Kazeem Salawu notice by recorded delivery and this will be dealt with at the EGM.

Action EOL

· HW suggested that a rule be made whereby Trustees have to attend at least 1 formal meeting per annum.

· GLM explained that our Mem & Arts need to be updated and simplified.

GLM ended the formal part of the meeting by thanking Directors, Observers & staff for attending.
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